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  (Translated from Arabic) 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation 
Libya 

Statement of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation in 
connection with the desecration of graves and the destruction of tombs and mosques 

 The Libyan people, including men and women from all sectors of society and all 
walks of life, aspire to the enjoyment of all their civil, political, economic, social, cultural 
and religious rights in conformity with the goals of the glorious revolution of 17 February, 
in which revolutionaries and fighters gave their pure blood for freedom and to topple the 
dictatorial regime with the assistance of friendly States and of regional and international 
organizations. At the same time, progress is being made towards the establishment of a 
State based on the rule of law and on institutions, as mentioned in the statement of the 
General National Congress and the Grand Mufti of Libya, Shaikh Al-Sadiq ibn Abd al-
Rahman Al-Gharyani, and the statement of the League of Libyan Ulama’ (religious 
scholars). 

 In recent days, Libya and the world have witnessed regrettable incidents and unfair 
violations involving the desecration of graves, the destruction of a number of mosques and 
attacks against public property with the use of force and violence. 

 The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation associates itself with 
and welcomes the statement of the General National Congress, which reflects its sense of 
immense responsibility to protect the goals of the revolution of 17 February and to comply 
with national obligations under international human rights instruments and conventions on 
the protection of world cultural heritage. 

 At the same time, as the supreme constitutional authority in Libya, the General 
National Congress has emphasized to all citizens that it will not hesitate to take all decisive 
measures against anyone who attempts to undermine the sovereignty and legitimacy of the 
State or to obstruct the establishment of a just State based on the rule of law for which the 
revolution of 17 February took place. 

 The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation takes this opportunity 
to express its appreciation for the initiatives of citizens in many Libyan cities to protect and 
rehabilitate the heritage of humanity. The graves, tombs and ancient mosques that are an 
inseparable part of the rich historical heritage of the living and the dead must be maintained 
and handed down to future generations as a testament to the experiences of Libyans through 
history and to their intermingling with other human civilizations. 

 The Ministry calls on the Libyan people to cooperate with the official and non-
official authorities in Libya in order to protect this heritage. 

 Issued on 30 August 2012 by the Media and Press Office in the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs and International Cooperation 

    










